From: Ullrich, Elizabeth

To: kim.reed@arcelormittal.com

Cc: Burritt, Arthur; Riner, Kelly

Subject: you question regarding your NRC license
Date: Wednesday, June 05, 2019 3:20:00 PM

Prime Processing
License No. 47-31398-01
Docket No. 030-38125
Control No. 612271

MID-VOL Coal Sales, Inc.
License No. 47-31035-01
Docket No. 030-36910
Control No. 612269

To: Kim Reed

Your request for information on May 22 to the Fees Help Desk regarding 1) the amendment
of the Prime Processing Inc license, and 2) the renewal of the Mid-Vol Coal license was
referred to me today. The Region | office performs all licensing and inspection activities of
these licenses.

As you know, there was a problem with the in-processing of the one letter that was
submitted to support both these actions. The in-processing was recently completed, and
the actions were released this week to the Commercial, Industrial, R&D and Academic
(CIRDA) Branch staff in the NRC Region | office, as available work. We have a goal for
completing amendment actions within 90 days, and renewal of licenses within 180 days. At
this time, neither action has been assigned to a staff member for review, although we
expect that to occur soon.

The amendment action for Prime Processing was assigned Control No. 612217, and the
renewal for Mid-Vol Coal was assigned Control No. 612269. The control numbers are
unique to each licensing action, and you should refer to the control number in any
correspondence related to that action. A new control number is assigned the next time you
request a licensing action. The license number and docket number will remain the same.

There are several issues that are raised by the submission, because several of the
documents, and your email address, refer to Arcelor Mittal. It appears that there may have
been a transfer of control or ownership of the companies. It also appears that there may be
a relationship between Mid-Vol Coal and Prime Processing. Such transfers are required
under 10 CFR 30.34(b) to be approved by the NRC prior to transfer of the licensed

activities to a new entity. https://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc-
collections/cfr/part030/part030-0034.html You should review the guidance in NUREG

-1556, Volume 15 https://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc-collections/nuregs/staff/sr1556/v15/
and submit the information described in Chapter 5 and Appendix E for both licenses.

It is my understanding that a check was submitted with the letter requesting to amend the
Prime Processing License and renew the Mid-Vol Coal license. Amendments and renewals
do not require a fee be submitted. If the check was required in payment of an annual fee or
a fine, no further action is necessary. If the check was not required, you should contact
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Kelly Riner in the Fees office to determine how to obtain a refund or credit the amount to
your annual fees.

If you have further questions, please contact me. My contact information is listed below.

A copy of this email will be placed in the file for each of the above licensing actions, so that
whichever staff member is assigned to the action will be aware of the issues above.

Thank you for your patience and cooperation,
Betsy Ullrich

Betsy Ullrich, Senior Health Physicist
USNRC Region |

2100 Renaissance Boulevard, Suite 100
King of Prussia, PA 19406
610-337-5040 (office)

240-704-4575 (cell)
Elizabeth.ullrich@nrc.gov





